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28 Swain's Lane

London,

N66QR

07/12/2017  17:02:482017/5950/P OBJ Dr J M Slater, 

Chair, Swain's lane 

R&NW 

Association

Despite assurances to residents that there would be no cooking, no smells and no noise, 

Gail’s installed equipment and applied for retrospective planning permission (2015/3268/P). 

The drawings proved to be inaccurate and although the design and access statement refers 

to this application as pending, it is no longer on the website.

Following complaints from residents, the unapproved hobs and a noisy extractor unit were 

removed under enforcement proceedings. However, the smells have continued and the lack 

of air conditioning has resulted in noise from doors being left open at the rear, especially 

during the summer. 

This new application seeks approval for extraction equipment to deal with smells and noise. 

The Swain’s Lane R&NW Association supports the need for measures to be taken to 

remove the disturbance caused to residents in adjoining properties under its existing A1 

Retail operations. It agrees with the submission by the HLE CAAC on the need to clarify the 

inconsistencies in the drawings and notes the comments on the adequacy of whether what 

is proposed will deal adequately with the problems.  Certainly, conditions should be 

attached to ensure that the objectives of eliminating smells and noise are achieved without 

causing further disturbance to the residents.
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